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Mayor's Office - David Cline, City Administrator 

 

The City of opportunity, the community of choice 

TO: Mayor Ekberg 

Councilmembers 

FROM: David Cline, City Administrator 

DATE: August 29, 2018 

SUBJECT: Report for September 4, 2018 Regular Council Meeting 

The City Administrator Report is meant to provide the Council, staff and community an update on 

the activities of the City and on issues that concern Tukwila. Please let me know if you have any 

questions or need additional information about any of the following items. 

Intergovernmental Update  

Teachers Extern at City:  Highline School District teachers Christina Kalu (Chinook Middle 

School) and Robbie Furtado (Pacific Middle School) joined the City of Tukwila August 13-15 as 

part of the district's summer externship program. The goal of these externships is to help 

educators gain professional development and learn current industry standards that they can 

then take back and apply in the classroom. Both teachers wanted to learn more about civics, 

the workings of local government, and build a broader understanding of the role of various 

city departments. They plan to use what they learned in their lesson plans in the upcoming 

school year. 
Washington City/County Management Association Summer Conference:  City 

Administrator David Cline attended the Washington City/County Management Association 

Summer Conference in Winthrop August 15 - 17. Police Chief Linton gave a presentation on 

unmanned aircraft systems at the conference. 

II. Community Events  

Impact Schools Ribbon Cutting:  On August 23 Mayor Ekberg participated in the Ribbon 

Cutting ceremony for Impact Schools. 

Family Fest Postponed:  Family Fest at Cascade View Community Park was rescheduled from 

August 22 to September 19 due to extremely poor air quality. 

III. Staff Updates  
Public Safety  

Law Enforcement Delegation from Mexico:  On August 14 Mayor Ekberg, Police Chief Linton, 

Sergeant Zack Anderson and Community Liaison Officer Matt Valdez met with a delegation of 

law enforcement officials from Mexico organized by the State Department to discuss 
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community policing and outreach to minority groups and immigrants. Officer Valdez gave a 

presentation on the department's work in these areas, the history of our community liaison 

program and detailed the specific methods and philosophies employed for targeted 

outreach. 

Project Updates  

42nd  Ave Phase III: Estimated Completion: November 2018 

Seattle City Light (SCL) continues their undergrounding on 42nd Ave S, including pulling and 

splicing the wires for their new underground system. Once SCL's undergrounding work is 

completed, the private power service connections by our contractor (ACI) with SCL's 

inspection will begin. However, with the current equipment operator union being on strike, 

the upcoming private power service connection work progress could be impacted. 

There is minimal road construction at this time to make way for the utility cutover work. 

53rd Ave S: Estimated Completion: March 2019  

Final water line work and paving of the utility trench was completed from S 137th St to 

Interurban on 8/17/18. After completion; sewer, water, and new underground electrical joint 

trench work will continue on 53rd Ave S between S 144th St and S 137th St. Periodic one lane 

traffic control should be expected with minimal delays. 

BAR Bridge Rehabilitation: Estimated Completion: February 2019  

Contractor continues to work on the southern two lanes to prepare the area to be widened. 

The work below deck continues to proceed on schedule. The crews are carbon-fiber wrapping 

the girders, installing column jackets, and finalizing the western support abutment and pier 

extensions 

Labor and Industries Annual Employee Safety and Wellness Fair:  Recreation Coordinator 

Marius Francis and Recreation Specialist Steve Batz attended the Labor and Industries 

(Tukwila Office) annual Employee Safety and Wellness Fair on August 23. They met one on 

one with over 60 employees and were able to share information about the services and 

programs at the Tukwila Community Center available to Tukwila residents, employees, and 

visitors. Labor and Industries will be setting up a Group Fitness Membership Plan for their 

employees. 

Summer Playground Program:  During the eight-week Summer Playground Program at 

Cascade View Community Park over 1500 lunches were served through the Free Summer 

Sack Lunch program. The program provided a safe place for kids to play Monday - Friday 

from 11:00am - 2:00pm. The highlights of the summer included a weekly visit from the King 

County Library System (STEM activities), a visit from the Museum of Flight, and art projects 

such as oil pastels and rock painting. 

Free Summer Sack Lunch Program:  In addition to the lunches distributed at the Summer 

Playground Program, staff distributed over 2,500 lunches at the Tukwila Community Center 

during the nine weeks of service. 
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Boards and Commissions  

Arts Commission: No vacancies. 

Civil Service Commission: No vacancies. 

Community-Oriented Policing Citizens Advisory Board: Vacant Position: Student 

Representative. 

Equity &Social Justice Commission: Vacant Position: Student Representative. 

Human Services Advisory Board: No vacancies. 

Landmark Commission: No vacancies. 

Library Advisory Board: Vacant Positions: Position #7 Resident and Student Representative. 

Lodging Tax Advisory Committee: Vacant Positions: No vacancies. 

Park Commission: Vacant Positions: Position #4 Resident and Student Representative. 

Planning Commission: No vacancies. 

iv. Responses to Council/Citizen Inquiries 

Date of Inquiry Inquiry Response 

August 20, 2018 

Council Meeting 

During citizen comments a Tukwila 

resident requested that Tukwila 

panhandling regulations be 

updated. 

These suggestions were shared with 

the City Attorney for further review. 

During citizen comment a Tukwila 

. resident requested that the 53rd 

Avenue S improvements should 

include traffic calming measures. 

The TIS Committee is considering 

traffic calming citywide. 
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